

United Synagogue -- WY POD P'P

BUSHEY& DISTRICT AFFILIATED SYNAGOGUE

NEWSLETTER

NUMBER 30 SHAVUOT 5737 SPRING 1977

editorial

Two disturbing situations, within the bushey community, have been reported recently. One concerns two children and the other some ladies. Of the two the former is more serious and requires a full explanation.

It would appear that two children, one boy, one girl, in the same class at a local school have been at loggerheads. The boy, by his personal religious discipline, no doubt encouraged over the years by his home environment, is adamant that he will neither say the Christian prayers each morning nor eat any of the school meals. The former he has overcome quite easily by not participating and the latter equally simply by taking a packed lunch from home. The little girl chooses not to make the effort and worst of all she taunts the boy for his beliefs and actions, ridiculing him in front of his friends and boasting of her taste for pork sausages and the like.

Whether the parents are aware of this little girl's action is not known for in our western civilised Jewish society we have come to expect our little girls to be precocious with many of them in the early stages of becoming prima donnas. My male chauvinist pig (or should I say chazir) attitude is a separate issue but I think that it does have a bearing.

To return to the situation on the one hand you have an impressionable young boy who is proud of his origins, accepts the restrictions that our religion demands and is willing to "live" his Judaism. The reverse situation is apparent with the girl for she obviously knows what is right and wrong and would seem to feel guilty by her lack of self control (or that of her parents) and therefore makes

a mockery. For centuries we have endured this attitude from our enemies without so is it not more tragic when it is from within?

In the week when we were praising and encouraging our youth for their interest and involvement in Jewish affairs, it hit home all the more. Ironically at a talk after Mincha one Shabbat in the week this incident was reported, Johnny Back in an explanation of a passage from the Ethics of the Fatners commented that the person who is punished by death for a crime will still be entitled to a portion in the world to come, whilst the atheist and the spreader of diabelief will not. The reason given being that the latter's influence pervades successive generations and its insidiousness erodes the moral teachings of our faith.

The second incident concerns some of our energetic and devoted ladies. As you may know Jewish Womens Week has recently past and many of our ladies gave of their spare time to collect for this worthy cause. Many people gave generously but on more than one occasion there was disappointment.

Too often at the most affluent looking residences the lady of the house would send a message via her au pair that she was "resting" or had no change. When change was available it was usually in the form of a few pence. With a kolls in the drive the collector became disillusioned.

What can we glean from this? Only that many of our chaverim are more than complacent, they are one step away from disassociating themselves completely. It pains me when I think that people like this with their mean days can kill all the goodwill that many engender. And these ladies, will they collect again? Perhaps not if this is what they see from their co-religionists. But then I am sure they will continue because such is the tenacity of our people we do not give up easily and many are very generous and committed.

These two incidents may be isolated but the attitudes are not. It is not a question of sink or swim for I believe we will always swim, but at what price? With the Festival of Shavuot so near when we celebrate the giving of the Torah, let all of us remember that our strength has always been our religion and our oneness.

bolen Fin R.

social and personal

. M A Z E L T O V YIZKORto Hilary and Lawrence Brass We wish long life and freedom from further sorrow to Howard Barbarash on the birth of a daughter, Gemma. and Sheba Kraines who have recently •••••• to Angela and Ivor Rosenthal suffered bereavements. on the birth of a second daughter, Michelle, a sister ********** for Donna. BARUCH HABAH - WELCOME •••••• Jackie and David Shulman We extend a warm welcome to the following families who have recently on the birth of a daughter, Tamara Hannah, a sister for Robin and Paul. joined our community. A happy stay is our wish:-A long andto Adrian Rossen and his Edmund & Yvonne Goldstein, Amanda, wife on the birth of a Natalie and Daniel; daughter. Michael and Jeanette Mark and ******* Danielle: Samuel and Brenda Smith and Matthew. ******* REFUAH SHELAYMOH - GET WELL SOON We wish a speedy return to good health to Mrs. Harvey Lawrence, who has recently been in hospital ******************* BUSHEY & DISTRICT SYNAGOGUE FUNCTIONS COMMITTEE presents a on the Thames, 0000 on the S.S. VICEROY which sails from Westminster Pier 000 at 7 p.m. Sharp on Sunday 12th June 1977 PRICE: £5.50 including Supper and Discotheque

Shavuot

monday may 23 & Tuesday may 24

MARLES

Shavuot = Weeks. By counting seven succesive weeks from the second day of Pesach, we reach, on the fiftieth day, the 6th of Sivan.

Yom habikkruim - The celebration of the harvesting of the wheat crop, when, says the forah, "you will express your thanks to the Almighty by going to the Temple and taking with you your offering of the first ripe produce - bikkurim.

Z'man Matan Torateinu - the Season of the Giving of our Torah.

Atzeret - Conclusion or Climax.

Dy the acceptance at Mount Sinai
of the divine code embodied in the
Torah, the Children of Israel
reached a turning point or climax
in their history. They became a
people governed by discipline
which permeated every aspect of
their lives (and still does).

Their new-found freedom could so
easily have degenerated into
licence. How often to-day do we
see or hear of countries who have
obtained their freedom by revolution
or idealism substituting it almost
immediately for internal strife,
civil war and barbarities. Our
people have learned from the
strongest discipline imposed by
the Halacha (the law) which
literally translated means "way".

Chag Hakatzir - Festival of the wheat harvest.

POOD

It is customary to have at least one meal in which we partake only of milk or dairy foods. One reason given, and there are many, is that milk is white; white is the symbol of purity; the Torah leads to purity and sanctity in our lives.

THE SYNAGOGUE

The Synagogue is decorated with plants ...d flowers.

LITURGY

The Ten Commandments - are read on the first day with the congregation standing.

Akdamut - A poem recited before the first aliyah. It was composed in Aramaic by kabbi heir ben Isaac of worms, a cantor of the eleventh century. It has ninety stanzas in alphabetical order describing the greatness of the Almighty, a form of dialogue between the nations of the world and persecuted Israel and a reference to the shape of things to come.

<u>kuth</u> - A megillah set in the season between Pesach and Shavuot. We see the Torah in action:-

- by allowing the poor to glean (Leviticus 19.97
- redemption of land by his nearest relative (Leviticus 25.25)
- welcoming the "stranger within the gates".

host striking of all is the beautiful personality of kuth with her eagerness to embrace the Jewish way of life.

HAVE A GOOD SHAVOOT

news & views

RECORDS! RECORDS!

Bushey can be proud that over Chanukah, Purim and more recently Pesach, services were held on every possible occasion. Larger and older congregations nearby could not boast of this. Well done everyone!

CARLETING

The Synagogue has received the gift of carpeting and other floor coverings from the Ladies Guild.

The Parents Association of the kindergarten are working towards carpeting the Kindergarten premises.

THANK YOU ALL VERY MUCH.

CHARITIES

The Synagogue receives many requests for donations. We list below some of them which you may wish to support:

The Roumanian Earthquake Appeal Metropolitan Hospital Sunday Fund

SILVER JUBILEE CONCERT

To honour the Queen's Silver Jubilee there will be a Musical Salute at a special concert on Sunday May 29 at 7.30 p.m. at the Wembley Conference Centre. Compered by David Jacobs, there will be items by the London Jewish Male Choir, a Guest Cantor and the Settlers Folk Group.

The proceedings will be recorded by the B.B.C.

LETTER FROM ISRAEL

Frances and Harvey Burton send their greetings to everyone in a letter recently received at the Newsletter office. They have settled down well and enjoy the life tremendously.

Frances comments that it was a pleasure to shop for Pesach without having to experience the commercial exploitation that goes on here.

They offer a solution to the over-crowding in the Synagogue on the High Holydays - join them in Israel!

LADIES SHIUR

Have you seen the advertisement on another page? If not, find it, read it, remember it and come along. You are most welcome.

FRINGO

Bushey got a name for itself recently with its first Fringo evening. This combination of Bingo and Frog Racing aroused enormous interest. The evening itself was highly successful, both socially and financially. Henry Saunders has a supply of tadpoles ready for breeding for the next session:

KASHRUT OFFICER

The Board of Management have taken the step of appointing a Kashrut Officer and Deputy. Their duties will be to see that any foodstuffs brought on to the Synagogue premises are Kosher. If you are in doubt about anything, contact Elisabeth Finkelstein or Ann Skelker. 950 1988 or 950 7203.

SPONSURED WALK

Eighteen people (and a dog) were prepared to sacrifice an afternoon on behalf of the Shul at no cost to themselves other than the odd

Eighteen out of over 200 members and their families.....

If you did not sponsor someone why not show your interest by getting in touch with one of the following and "back dating" your sponsorship:-

Godfrey, Ashley & Jeanine Kaye;
Shirley, Paul, Jeffrey & Alison
Epstein;
Tracy & Mark Silverman;
Melanie & Tony Olivestone;
Angela & Eddie Sheridan;
Leslie Josephs;
Ivan Rogove;
Henry Saunders;
Lionel Finkelstein and Shelley
(the dog) Finkelstein;
Colin Fink.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

The 1977 A.G.M. was held on May 9th in the Synagogue. Apart from the honorary Officers and 6 members of the Board of Management, there were 12 other members present.

The main part of the Meeting was the Chairman's Report and the ensuing questions and discussion. Ronald Cole announced that the Board had agreed in principle to an extension of the Synagogue and the acquisition of items such as a Bimah, pews, a new Ark, windows and lighting.

He commented on the encouraging use that was being made of all the buildings for regular services, the Kindergarten, the Talmud Torah and Adult Education talks.

Thanks were extended to the many generous people who had donated items and to the various committees for their untiring efforts and practical report.

Turning to membership, there had been an increase from 220 to 238. It was of paramount importance for all members to sign Covenants as this was an income that could be quite considerable and cost nothing. In an effort to tap this source, the Covenants Committee was being increased.

The question of a ministerial appointment had received a great deal of time and many meetings had taken place with the honorary Officers and the U.S. Subsequently there was agreement by those present to pursue the idea of a part-time minister, insert an advertisement in the Jewish Chronicle and arrange the nomination and election of ten "lay" members to supplement the Board as a Selection Committee.

The appointment of a Kasnrut Officer and a Deputy was announced. This will ensure that all foodstuffs brought into the Synagogue are Kosher and that all functions meet the Kashrut requirements.

Further thanks were extended to all those wno had led services.

All members were asked to notify the Secretary or any Board member immediately that a new family moved into the area in order that we could encourage them to join the Synagogue.

Doctor Lionel Finkelstein presented the accounts and explained each item. He informed the members that it was necessary to increase the membership subscription at kosh Hashanah to £59.

6

SOVIET JEWRY

The news from Russia is not good.

In Moscow, after a slanderous
film about the "Zionist Traitors",
and a letter in Izvestia accusing
several leading Jewish activists
of being CIA agents and spies,
two leaders of the Jewish community
are in prison. One, Anatoly
Sharansky is 29, a mathematician
and a member of the Helsinki
Agreement Monitoring Committee.
He has not been seen since his
arrest on 15th March. His family
have been told that he is being
investigated for a charge of
treason - a charge that carries
the death penalty. The other,
Yosif begin is 45. Unable to find
work as an electrical engineer
since he applied for an exit visa
he asked to be registered as a
Hebrew teacher - to pay his taxes
and earn his living. This was
denied and now he is in prison on
hunger strike being forcibly fed
facing charges of "parasitism".

The plight of these two men has struck fear in the hearts of all Soviet Jews. Our "refusenik" Vladimir Prestin has been threatened with parasitism charges along with other refuseniks who are earning their living in the only way they can by giving lessons in Hebrew or other subjects at home. There is talk of Stalin's era and Hitler's Germany. When anti-semitic articles are published in newspapers and similar films are seen on television, then what can happen to Jews in the street, at work, or at school! We need to make sure that the Soviet Government knows we care and will not let these people be intimidated into giving up their religion and we need to keep writing to these fellow—Jews to tell them we are fighting for them.

These then are two aims at least for the Hertsmere Soviet Jewry Committee, which has been formed by members of Bushey United, Watford United, Bushey Reform and Hertsmere Progressive Synagogues. Our first meeting held at the home of Sylvia and Colin Fink in March was well attended. We heard of Frankie and Mike Cronin's visit to Moscow and Leningrad, saw slides of the people they met and things they

saw and afterwards lit a birthday cake for hikhail Prestin's 13th birthday - a barmitzvah he is not able to celebrate, and sent cards from everyone at the meeting. The Cronins had already delivered a book entitled "To be a Jew" by Rabbi Donin to Misha for his barmitzvah from our Ladies Guild.

The day after, several of the committee met Geoffrey Dodsworth, M.P., at the House of Commons. I believe we have interested him in the problem and he has promised to help in the campaign through his parliamentary position. He has offered to present a petition we collected on may 6th in watford Precinct asking for the release of Anatoly Sharansky to the Soviet Embassy. We hope that another few people have found out about the plight of Soviet Jewry after our demonstration.

Remember to keep writing to the Prestins, even if you get no reply. The address again is:-

U.S.S.K.
R.S.F.S.R.,
Moscow,
Uralskaya 6/4
Appt. 11,
PRESTIN Vladimir

Sharyn Blank

"S'FIRAH - SHAVUOT"

A talk by

Dr. Shalom Springer

on

Thursday 19 May

in the

Synagogue Hall

8.30 p.m.

youth and education

The past year has been one of both consolidation and innovation. The work of this Committee falls into three distinct areas:-

Talmud Torah
Adult Education

General Youth Activities

For the Talmud Torah the year under review has been a most satisfactory one following the somewhat shaky start made in early 1976. The present roll shows 52 children in three classes. It is expected that the number of classes will shortly be increased to four, thus further improving the teacher/pupil ratio. With the September intake it is hoped to start a fifth class. It is pleasing to note that our centre is establishing a good reputation for the standards it maintains. This is entirely due to the efforts of the teachers, and in particular the Headmistress, Mrs. Tikva Kimchi, to whom we express our thanks.

Last Autumn saw our first series of Adult Education Lectures when Rabbi Abraham Levy, of the Lauderdale Road Synagogue, gave three highly informative and enjoyable talks on "Prayer".

In the area of Youth Activities, regular Shabbat services are held for two age groups; up to 8 years, and from 9 to 12 years. These are greatly enjoyed and well attended by the children; we are grateful to John Blank and Philip Skelker for taking these services.

looking now to the future in the three areas of activity:-

> The Committee is aware of the need as far as the Talmud Torah is concerned not only to maintain the standards but continually to improve them. In this we have the wholehearded support both of the

teaching staff and of the Board of Management; but we must look for more support from the parents who - with only a few exceptions - adopt too complacent an attitude.

- 2) Plans are in hand for more
 Adult Education courses,
 but we must have the support
 of Members firstly by
 attending the talks so as
 not to insult the guest
 speakers by asking them
 to talk to empty chairs
 and secondly by letting
 the Committee know those
 subjects which they would
 like to see covered by the
 talks.
- On Youth Activities, in addition to seeking to expand the childrens' services the Committee are investigating the feasibility of a club such as Bnei Akiva.

In concluding this Report I must express my thanks to John Blank for so ably taking over the reins of the Committee during my unavoidable absence.

Brian Silverman Chairman Youth & Education Committee

The committee is considering organising evening classes in Modern Hebrew for the adult members of the community. These are intended to be of interest to parents of children who are already learning spoken Ivrit at Bushey Talmud Torah, to people who are planning to go on holiday to Israel, to people who might want to brush up on their reading from the Siddur, or for any other reason whatsoever.

Anyone interested is asked to contact John Blank, 4, Koh-i-Noor Avenue, Bushey, Telephone: 950 3780.

ladies guild

CARPATING

As you will read elsewhere in the Newsletter the Guild has provided carpeting and other floor coverings for the Synagogue entrance hall and the ladies and gentlemens cloakrooms.

KAPPLE

Having practically exhausted our funds with the carpeting we are anxious to raise money for our next project. In an effort to raise the money, we have organised a raffle. Please support us as the money raised will eventually go to provide practical help for your Shul.

The draw will take place on the 5th July, 1977.

COACH CUTING TO AUDILLY END

There are still some places left on the coach for our outing on 15th June. Tickets £2.00 each are available from Pat Silverman, 950 5486.

ARTS & CRAFTS BAZAAR

Following the success last year of a display of Arts and Crafts by members of the Guild (and so much talent was revealed!), we are holding a repeat performance on 5th July at the home of Betty Segalov, 1 The Lake, sushey heath, commencing at 12.30 p.m. Certain other items will be available for sale.

The raffle will be drawn during the afternoon.

The next meeting of the Guild will be on Wednesday 25th May, 1977 at 8.30 p.m. at the home of Mrs. Pat Silverman, 21 Claybury, sushey.

football

The tremendous start that the Club made in their first season of haccabi league football when they were unbeaten up to mid hovember and led the table was unfortunately not continued for the remainder of the season.

The heavy pitches, old limbs and a spate of injuries and simchas took their toll and the team slipped down the table to finally finish in 8th place.

However, all in all it was a very encouraging start to league football as the pessimists didn't even expect a game to be won!

The Maccabi league were very impressed with the Club's set up and duly nominated Kalph Epstein (our hard toiling manager) as Treasurer of the League and Jeffrey Epstein, leading goalscorer, has already been elected Fublicity Liaison Officer. Larry Koxon was picked to represent the League for the under 19s.

A total of 19 different people played for the Club but new players are desperately needed for the fortncoming season, particularly a goalkeeper.

Any aspiring or established players please get in touch with halph Epstein, 428 7271 or David Hornick 92 43898.

The Club would also like to start a youth or boys team and would be pleased to hear of any likely youngsters - telephone the above numbers.

Regular Wednesday evening practises at 7.30 p.m. are held in Allo George V lark (off Chiltern Avenue) throughout the summer and an one who would like to come along will be very welcome.

Sylvia Fink

John Nash

functions committee

In the last year the functions committee has attracted 7 new members, although there has been a loss of 2 members for personal reasons and a further 2 members who have 'taken a sabbatical'.

I would like to take this opportunity of thanking my predecessor, harvey purton - who went with his wife on Aliya, for leaving the Committee in such good shape. At the same time I would like to say 'thank you' to Iris & Monty Cohen and to Barbara & Godfrey Maye for all the hard work that they have put into the Committee. We look forward to their continued support even though they are no longer taking an active part in the work the Committee is doing.

During the last twelve months the sunctions Committee has raised a total of £2184.00 made up thus:-

1976	Sponsored walk	£300
1976	niverboat Splash	£290
1977	Dinner & Ball:	
	Diary	€ 94
	brochure	€600
	Tickets	£734
1977	Fringo Evening	£166

I think that this is an appropriate time for me to make the point that this Committee is the major fund-raising arm of the Shul and yet on average only about 50% of those attending the functions we arrange are from within the community. The Committee is grateful for the good support that we get from outside friends: but we feel that our shul would benefit far more were more of our members to come along and help wave the flag.

Our functions seem to have earned us a good reputation which we are jealously seeking to maintain and we are always looking for both new ideas for functions as well as new venues in which to put on those new, and some of the old, ideas. The Fringo Evening was a great success and we look forward to a repeat at some later date.

As many of you will already know, our next Annual Dinner & Ball will be at the King David Suite on 4th March 1978. We are determined to play our part in the growth of the Synagogue and the facilities it is able to offer - hence we are

putting on a blacer function which we feel sure will have greater appeal.

pon't forget: your support is essential to the success of our elforts, and we look forward to that support continuing through the coming year.

Henry Saunders Chairman Functions Committee

PUBLICATIONS OF THE WELFARE AND PUBLICATIONS COMMITTEE

1.	Children's Machzor for New Year and Day of Atonement£ 1.25	
2.	Children's Siddur for Sabbaths and Festivals	
3.	History of United Synagogue 4.00	ž.
4.	Shamor V'Zachor Commentary on the Weekly Sidrah£ 1.00	
5.	Record - Sabbath in the Home 1.98	
6.	Record - Selections from the Seder Service£ 1.98	
7.	Record - Sabbath Nusach£ 1.25	
8.	Cassette - Nusach Shachrit Rosh Hashanah£ 1.25	
9.	Cassette - Nusach Shachrit Yom Kippur	
10.	Cassette - Cantillation of Reading of the Law and the Portion of the Prophets	
11.	Pamphlets - Various £ 0.10	

All the above are available from Mr. S.J. Rosenberg, United Synagogue, Woburn House, Upper Woburn Place, London, WC1. (Telephone: 387 4300) *****************

RELIGIOUS DIARY

SHAVUOT SHAVUOT FAST OF TAMMUZ FAST OF AV	1st Day 2nd Day	Monday Tuesday Sunday Sunday	23 24 3 24	May hay July July
KOSH HASHANAH ROSH HASHANAH YOM KIPPUR SUCCOT SUCCOT HOSHANA RABBA SHEMINI ATZERET SIMCHAT TORAH	1st Day 2nd Day 1st Day 2nd Day	Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Tuesday Wednesday Monday Tuesday Wednesday	13 14 22 27 28 3 4 5	September September September September October October

TIMETABLE OF SERVICES

Friday Evening	
Shabbat Morning	8.00 p.m.
Shabbat Afternoon/Evening	9.30 a.m.
Sunday Morning	Announced weekly 8.30 a.m.

Shavuot	Sunday Evening 9.30 p.m.
Shavuot Shavuot Shavuot Shavuot	Leil Limud Midnight Monday Morning 9.30 a.m. Monday Evening 8.00 p.m. Tuesday Morning 9.30 a.m. Tuesday Evening 9.15 p.m.

Fast of Tammuz Fast of Av	Morning 8.30 a.m. Saturday Evening after Mincha.
Fast of Av	Sunday Morning 8.30 a.m.
Fast of Av	Sunday Afternoon 2.00 p.m.

Times of commencement and termination of Shabbat, Festivals and Fasts are announced at the Shabbat morning service or see the Jewish Chronicle.

Last date for copy for next issue STOP PRESS
17 JULY

Details will be announced of our It is a race to see who can produce special New Year Edition which will first - This Newsletter or Jenny include a Personal Greetings section. Cole's baby!

useful 'phone numbers

4

SYNAGOGUE - 950 7340 (Office open Sunday 10a.m. - 1p.m.) Secretary: Mrs. Susan Sperber. WARDENS Ronald Cole - 950 3566

David Shulman - 950 6060

PINANCIAL REPRESENTATIVE

Lionel Finkelstein - 950 1988

COVENANTS OFFICERS

Allan Conway - 950 6602 Leon Mitchell - 950 5496

MEMBERSHIP

Paul Epstein - 950 5217

KINDERGARTEN - MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Philip Skelker - 950 7203 (Chairman)

Aron Sager - 950 7123 (Secretary)

The Gan Aviv kindergarten Parents Association

> present a children's (ages 3-7)

JUBILEE PARTY

on

Thursday 9 June

at the Bushey Synagogue Hall 3.00 p.m. - 5.30 p.m.

TEA AND FILM SHOW

Admission by ticket only Donation: £1.00

CONTACT

Sheila Lament 954 4884

Jackie Phillips 950 2538

BUILDINGS - MAINTENANCE

Godfrey Kaye

BUILDINGS - DEVELOPMENT

Johnny Back

- 950 1327

PUBLIC RELATIONS & NEWSLETTER

Colin Fink

FUNCTIONS COMMITTEE

Henry Saunders - 950 4290

YOUTH & EDUCATION

Brian Silverman

KASHRUT OFFICER

Elisabeth Finkelstein - 950 1988

DEPUTY KASHRUT OFFICER

Ann Skelker - 950 7203

LADIES GUILD

Betty Segalov - 950 3485

Every Monday at 8.30 p.m.

Ann Skelker's, 13 kudolph Road, Bushey,

there is a

SHIUR FOR LADIES

conducted by:

Naomi Klein

Get to know about your Siddur and other religious observances

There's a place for you.

12

You name it, I FRAME it.

Jenny Baum

Offers you an excellent picture framing service - right at Your Home.

I frame any size: -Picture, Photo, Tapestry, Oils etc.

954 0146

I will collect and deliver your order all within 10 DAYS

Also a great selection of prints and paintings to show you LADIES

LET YOURS AND YOUR CHILDRENS

"GOOD AS NEW" CLOTHING EARN

YOU

MONEY!

Contact: 950 7341 or 950 3641

for details.

UNDER-A-TENNER

GIRLS

School cardigans, Sizes 24"
to 36": Colours - Grey,
Navy Blue, Royal Blue or
Bottle Green. Wear dated
Acrilan.

BOYS

V neck pullovers, Sizes 28" to 38": Colours - Navy and Grey.

41 Hazel Gardens, Edgware, Middlesex. 950 1665 or 958 2426

S. H. SECRETARIAL SERVICES UNLIMITED Can we help to ease your office of the service which includes short— Chand, audio and copy—typing formall professions and businesses. Reasonable rates. Please phone 950 7497 950 4290

BUSHEY& DISTRICT AFFILIATED SYNAGOGUE

POLICE STATION LANE BUSHEY, HERTS Tel: 01-950 7340

7~2

Please reply to:

13th June 1977

Dear Member

re: Ministerial Selection Committee

Thirteen members were duly nominated to serve on this Committee, two of whom requested that their names should not be put forward. Accordingly, there will now be no need for an election, the eleven vacancies being filled by the remaining eleven nominees:

Brian Atkins John Blank Louis Jacobs David Segalov Eddie Sheridan

Louis Waissman

Marcel Beller Laurence Brass Aron Sager Jeffrey Seymour

Philip Skelker

These eleven members will join with the Wardens, the Financial Representative, the Honorary President, and the seven members of the Board of Management to make up the Ministerial Selection Committee.

Yours sincerely,

S. Spober

Mrs. S. Sperber Secretary